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BARSAIL PARENT COUNCIL

Park Moor, Erskine, Renfrewshire, PA8 7HL.


Tel: 0141 812 4493

Email: barsailpc.communications@gmail.com
Website: https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/re/barsailprimary/
Recognised by the HMRC as a Scottish Charity – SC037189
 
 
MINUTES OF PARENT COUNCIL MEETING
MONDAY 4th FEBRUARY 2019
 
PRESENT
Vikki Aitkenhead, Jen McKeeman, Heather Graham Stewart, Sarah Smith, Nicola Hardie, Lindsay Hosie, Nicola Mcdermid, Rebecca Bulmer, Lynda Kellett,  Mhairi Cochrane, Jennifer Gibney, Gill Gooding, Laura Bradley
APOLOGIES
Jacqui Ferguson, Gina Watt, Claire Hardie, Jill Reid, Catherine Scott, Vivienne Paterson
 
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Approved and seconded (Vikki Aitkenhead/Lindsay Hosie)
CHAIRPERSONS REPORT

Thank you to everyone for efforts in Nov & Dec. Over £9K raised between Xmas Fayre, Xmas cards and Secret Room
3 more meetings this year Mar/Apr/Jun so opportunity to organise one more fundraiser

TREASURER'S REPORT

Nicola Mcd has distributed this month’s balance sheet by email to the group 
Available funds £13K, spread sheet shows breakdown of incomings/outgoings. 
Accounts being audited by Kim Clark at the moment

Is there funds to allow for friendship tree/buddy bench for the older playground

PC LIAISON MEETING
Cathy to attend next meeting 19th February
NPFS

Debbie Newlands standing down. Positions to be filled are new chair & vice chair. Positions have been advertised on blog and Facebook page
SPORTS UPDATE

Strathgryffe have been in to provide tennis tuition to P5 & P6/5. Been well received.
Iain Shearer & Tammy have been sending over opportunities. She has good ideas for health week. Suggesting a climbing wall, would need funds for its transport and to provide a coach/instructor. Thinking of having donation buckets at the Scottish show to raise funds for this. Big Breakfast is also being considered

Have been problems with BASE Clubs. Issues were seen when the enrolment process was opened before it should have. These have been addressed moving forward. Still got some clubs which are undersubscribed, will promote further to encourage attendance. To be noted that children at breakfast club can go to the morning clubs. However, these morning clubs can also create timing conflicts if have more than one children at the school but not all attending.
Mrs Gibney to add questions to the parents’ questionnaire regarding BASE clubs to gain feedback 

GRANTS

Continue to submit grant applications. Focussing on acquiring funds for smartboards/libraries (furniture/bookcases/rugs)/quadrangle

Lots of applications are now online so it is possible to cut and paste the application statement 

HEADTEACHER'S REPORT

Miss Bradley has received a warm welcome from everyone and is excited to have the opportunity to work with a strong parent body

Works to school by Sovereign– ball shooter has been repaired, ground works at the front entrance and picnic tables installed. Small area at the front has not been completed but due to issues with completion of initial works discussion has suggested that the remaining area would be done FOC. If they are going to do that would it be possible to get other benches?
Miss Baird will be covering P2 adoption leave. 0.8 will be with class and 0.2 will be PEF support over the middle school

Mrs Smith will be returning to 5 days

Mrs Cochrane will be returning to PEF support

Budget – Mrs Turner & Mrs Black are processing orders to use this year’s funds

PEF fund – allowed for playground pedagogy and development of the infant open area

Authority memo regarding class sizes  - P2 class sizes for August 2019 onward to be increased from 25 to 30

New sizes

P1 -25

P2 & P3 – 30

P4 – P7 – 33

Composite to remain @25

With this in mind there is scope to utilize the infant open area as a class for play pedagogy

Approximately 40 have registered for the new P1 intake in August (current P1 is 35)

SeeSaw- this should be used as a reporting tool and not a communication tool – Are there GDPR issues?

Every class will be given the opportunity to attend Erskine Library in Feb & Mar (Thursday afternoon) Staff at library will lead the classes. Teachers can borrow books on class tickets
Staff curriculum training – Maths training arranged by Mrs Mclean

Scottish performance will be held on 7th Feb – two performances

Inservice – Wed 13th Feb. Teachers will attend two sessions, one at Tweedie Hall and one at Rashielea

Pupil consultation this month – Pupil evaluation is used to structure next term

Planning a family learning event Feb/Mar

Picnic bench installations
Invoice query which will be addressed by Vikki and Nicola McD

SOCIAL NIGHT

Set for Friday 8th March 7.30 – 11.30pm
Hall available from 6pm, last orders 11.15pm, have to be out by 12 midnight

Drinks licence has been organised

Jen & Colin to provide the entertainment

Heather to inquire with Aldi about sale or return on the alcohol

Rebecca will co-ordinate raffle prizes

Julie McAuley to design tickets and posters – Nicola McD to liaise

Mrs Gibney to send message out through school channels

Nicola McD & Jacqui F to sell the tickets

Sarah to arrange raffle tickets sent home via children

SCHOOL LUNCHES

Quantity/quality issues

New catering manager – Susan Allan

St John Bosco is now a cooking kitchen but they are also still having issues

Catering is under a different department , not under education remit

Maureen Sneddon is Education Manager for Barsail if she needs to be contacted?

Need evidence/pictures – check on several different days. Is there a way to also check the temperature of the food?

FUNDRAISING
Parked until next meeting

AOCB 

Toilet rolls – Issue in infant toilets, end of rolls are not feeding properly 

Date of next meeting 

Monday 4th March
